TOWN OF JEFFERSON
ANNUAL MEETING 2023

The annual meeting of the Town of Jefferson was called to order at 6 p.m. on Wednesday, April 19, 2023, at the Juda
Community Center. In attendance were Doug Mayer, Kurt Jordan, Rick Nusbaum, Amy McCullough, and Joe Jones.

Rick verified notices had been posted at the Juda Post Office, the Juda Community Center, and at the Recycling Garage.
A notice was also published on the Town of Jefferson’s website.

The annual report was reviewed and discussed with Kurt making a motion to approve. Rick seconded and the motion
carried.

The annual meeting was adjourned on a motion by Kurt and a second by Rick. Motion carried.
APRIL TOWN BOARD MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Jefferson was called to order at 6:10 p.m. on April 19, 2023, at the Juda
Community Center. In attendance were Doug Mayer, Kurt Jordan, Rick Nusbaum, Amy McCullough, and Joe Jones.

Doug verified notices had been posted at the Juda Post Office, the Juda Community Center, and at the Recycling
Garage. A notice was also published on the Town of Jefferson’s website.

During public input, discussion was had about the numerous commercial vehicles parked along Main Street. The board
will look into creating a commercial parking ordinance in an effort to alleviate some of the parking issues.

The Clerk’s report was reviewed with Kurt making a motion to approve. Rick seconded and the motion carried. In other
correspondence:

e 2023 Board of Review will be opened prior to the regular May meeting and will adjourn until September.

e A Board of Review training will be held in Monroe on May 3 from 1-3pm. Amy, Kurt, and Doug will attend.

e |t was decided to order and install a new door on the east side of the community center.

o  Kurt will make two new covers for the air conditioning units at the community center to use during the winter.

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed, noting cash on hand as of March 31 at $357,190.13. Rick made a motion and Kurt
seconded to accept the report. Motion carried.

There was nothing to report for the planning commission.

For road maintenance, board members discussed the list of roads within the township that need to be repaired this
year. The board discussed a bid from Scott Construction and a bid from the Green County Highway Dept. but will make
final decisions on road work at the May meeting.

e Doug will draw up an ATV/UTV ordinance, review it with an attorney, and present it at the May meeting for
discussion.

The bills were circulated through board members. Kurt made a motion and Rick seconded to approve payment of bills.
Motion carried.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, May 10, 2023, at 6:00 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Rick and a second by Kurt. Motion carried.

Doug Mayer - Chairman Amy McCullough — Clerk/Treasurer



